Department of 

Human Resources

Memo

To:
Karen Cheser, Deputy Superintendent / Chief Academic Officer
From:  Phil Sheehy, Director Human Resources

Linda Schild, Director of Finance
Date:
July 26, 2016
Re:
Amendment of School Calendar     
After consultation with Mike Ford, Director of Pupil Personnel, it is the recommendation of Human Resources and Finance that the school calendar be amended to show Tuesday November 8, 2016 as an “X*” day as opposed to the current “X” day. KRS 2.190 requires that:
“The Tuesday after the first Monday in November in Presidential election years shall be a

state holiday on which all state offices, all schools and all state universities and colleges shall be closed. Any employee who is required to work on said state holiday shall receive

compensatory pay or time off.”
Normally this Tuesday in non-Presidential election years would be a normal work day for all 12-month employees (including employees contracted to work 260, 246 and 242 days.) By making it an “X” day this year, only 260 day employees would get the Holiday and 246 and 242 would have their contracted days reduced by one day. Further, because of the way the yearly calendar works out this year, 246 day employees are already reduced to working 245 days. To leave this as an “X” day will drop them down another day to 244 resulting in a reduction in compensation of two full days. 
Making November 8, 2016 an “X*” day will enable us to right this inequity while keeping us in compliance with the law.

This adjustment is for the 2016 Presidential Election Day only and is solely dependent on the annual calendar adjustment.
Your consideration of this recommendation is appreciated.
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